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7 May 2009

Dear Inter Faith Network contact,

European Elections on 4 June

There will be elections across the UK on 4 June of Members of the European Parliament.  MEPs are elected under a system of proportional representation which allocates seats according to the percentage of the vote which has been obtained, with a minimum threshold.  There has been concern that in some areas, if there is a low turnout, the British National Party (BNP) may as a result succeed in winning a number of seats.  For this reason, faith communities and inter faith organisations have been urging their members to vote in order to reduce this prospect by ensuring that there is a reasonably high overall turnout of voters.  

Examples of the material which has been produced in support of this campaign can be found on the Churches Together in Britain and Ireland (CTBI) website, www.ctbi.org.uk/384) which includes a link to a toolkit on countering political extremism, designed for local churches and produced by the Joint Public Issues Team of the Methodist, Baptist and United Reformed Churches.  The Board of Deputies of British Jews have also launched grassroots campaigns, information about which can be found on their website at www.boardofdeputies.org.uk together with a link to a new website, www.fight-racism.co.uk.  The website of the Anglican Diocese of Manchester gives information on a local inter faith initiative at www.manchester.anglican.org/bishop/news/209/faith-leaders-sign-antibnp-pledge.    

Anyone who has not registered as a voter must do so before 19 May in order to vote in the European elections.
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